
 

 

 

 

 

City Hall        April 3, 2023 
 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, April 3, 2023 at 6:00 pm by Mayor James 
Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Toby McCullough, Dan Glotzbach, Todd Reeves and Taylor Morelli. 
 
Also present were Jeffrey Overmyer, Alan Zlatnik, Yohonna Barraud and Harry Hammer III. 
 
Motion by Taylor Morelli to approve minutes of the March 20, 2023 meeting as written was seconded by Todd 
Reeves and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik    $ 1,519.09 Tracey Taylor   $ 1,055.63 
 Abuelo’s          149.72 EFTPS-Fed Wh         829.38 
 Amazon.com            53.98 Lisa Stum      1,272.75 
 EFTPS-FICA       1,688.50 Michael Kirk      1,275.41 
 EMPower Retirement         130.00 Bruff’s Bar & Grill          85.25 
 Grace Hier          150.00 Northern Tool & Equipment       176.30 
 Randall Anderson         568.64 Douglas Schreiner        745.01 
 Kansas Withholding Tax         464.57 Parkmobile           10.00 
 Riverside Café            55.09 KPERS       1,383.42 
 Harry Hammer III         475.51 Tina Dick         723.45 
 Sewing Shack          118.00 Jacob Akin         576.33 
 Spangles            35.34 David Vaughn         119.37 
 Wichita West Airport Inn         430.44 Bank of the Flint Hills          35.10 
 Alan Streit          507.92 James Meyer         554.10 
 Continental Research Corp        518.41 Ka-Comm., Inc.      1,119.00 
 Lowe’s Business           56.99 Menards         378.56 
 Amazon.com          133.64 Office Plus           91.94 
 Ricky A Mills          350.00 Roberson Lumber Co., Inc.         30.46 
 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees        705.00 Office Max         162.96 
 Rossville Truck & Tractor Co.     1,403.75 Zoom Video Communications Inc       15.99 
 Tarwater Farm & Home Supply        659.45 WTC          901.19 
 Evergy        1,775.56 
 TOTAL      23,491.20 
  



Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $23,491.20 was seconded by Trish Heim and carried.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda with the addition of hearing for property at 607A Griswold Street was 
seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. 
 
Code Enforcement Officer Jeffrey Overmyer reported on progress of repairs to property at 607A Griswold Street. 
Council reviewed remaining issues with Yohonna Barraud. Following discussion motion by Toby McCullough to 
continue hearing for two weeks until April 17, 2023 was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. 
 
Douglas Schreiner arrived at 6:14pm. 
 
Code Enforcement Officer Jeffrey Overmyer reported on property at 425 E. Pottawatomie Street. Following 
discussion, a motion by Toby McCullough to approve resolution regarding the structure at 425 E Pottawatomie 
Street and setting hearing date of May 15, 2023 at 6:00pm to show cause why the structure should not be 
condemned was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Council discussed progress of crosswalks and sidewalks along Highway 24 with police officer Harry Hammer III. 
 
Mayor reported that police chief applicant Tom Sipp had successfully completed background checks and the City 
would continue with hiring process. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that he would be meeting with Bettis Asphalt to look at several 
locations for street repairs. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on training and information obtained at Kansas Rural Water 
conference regarding new lead and copper requirements that go into effect in 2024 and reported on review of 
locations for bench and fountains for new trail. 
 
Council discussed birds nesting in city park shelters. Zlatnik noted that owls have been purchased and will be put 
up after buildings are cleaned. Council also noted that bolt was missing from slide in park play area, that 
bathrooms need to be opened, sand on Main Street needs to be cleaned up, that grass inside pool area needs to 
be seeded or sod put in and that concrete ditches need to be cleaned. Following discussion council requested 
that property owners with concrete ditches be reminded that they are responsible to clean the ditches.  
 
Assistant Police Chief Douglas Schreiner reported on property break in that occurred and provided report of 
statistics reviewing items to include in car video and radar systems; agreement for new police chief; sale of 
undercover vehicle, abatement notice and school zone signs. Following discussion council to look at ordinance to 
update school zone signs and adjust lights for next year school session. 
 
Mayor reported on email received from City Attorney Stanley Oyler regarding walking trail. No action was taken. 
 
Council discussed potential new members for Rossville Planning Commission. No action was taken. 
 
Report received about tree with rotten trunk that could pose safety issue. Property owner to be contacted. 
 
Mayor reported on plans for moving viewing deck at Campbell ball field. 
 
Council discussed repairs to drainage ditch at north edge of town. Mayor noted that Shawnee County was to look 
at having repairs done as soon as property ownership can be determined. 
 
Mayor noted that a rough crossing report has been submitted to Union Pacific Railroad and discussed spraying of 
weeds along railroad. 
 
Council had discussion and reviewed changes to Tall Corn Festival to move street dance to Friday night and car 
show and other activities to Saturday. 
 



Council discussed getting dumpster for city cleanup. No action was taken. 
 
Motion by Todd Reeves to adjourn was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:20pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


